
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I  

 

 
Thankfully, the weather seems to finally be on 
our side and, as the sun shone through the 
clouds today, we celebrated the Feast of Mary 
Help of Christians with whole school 
mass.  What a perfect way for our entire 
community to end what has been a fantastic 
half term.  The ability to hold such events once 
more is exceedingly special for us, as we are 
reminded of the importance of joining 
together and celebrating what it truly means 
to be Salesian.   Mary lived a life dedicated to 
Christ and the devotion to Mary Help of 
Christians is to be attributed to St. John 
Bosco, who chose her as the main patroness 
of the Salesian Family - a tradition we 
continue to honour. 
Whilst whole school mass is already a 
highlight of the school calendar, it felt even 
more notable with the relaxation of wearing 
masks and being able to see the more than 
1,300 enthusiastic, smiling faces of our 
students (and staff!). It is quite unbelievable 
just how much we communicate through our 
facial expressions and certainly something we 
have greatly missed both in and out of the 
classroom. 

Wednesday marked a very emotional farewell 
to our wonderful Year 11 and 13 students who 
have finished their final assessments and 
enjoyed their leaver’s assemblies.   We are 
incredibly proud of every single one of them 
who, despite all they have had to contend with 
over the last two years, have continued to be 
an absolute credit to the school and college 
and risen to all challenges presented to 
them.  We very much look forward to seeing 
our Year 11s start their college programmes 
after half term and begin building those 
foundations for A Levels.  We also wish all our  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Rest well  

James Kibble, Executive Headteacher 
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Welcome to the final newsletter of the academic 

year and what an extraordinary year it has been! 

As we embark on the last few days of term, we 

take a moment to reflect on how well our 

Salesian community has responded to the 

challenges of the pandemic. As has been the 

case on previous occasions, when we are faced 

with difficulties at Salesian, we rise to the 

challenge by sticking together, focusing on our 

core values drawn from the Gospel and inspired 

by Don Bosco and through hard work and loving 

kindness, we prevail. As a school, we couldn’t be 

prouder of the way the students have coped with 

everything that has been thrown at them; their 

resilience, their adaptability and their generally 

positive approach has been commendable and 

has acted as a great source of hope for all us 

adults – surely our world will be in safe hands 

with children like these if we enable them to get 

into positions of influence in the future. Many of 

you have written to me in recent weeks to thank 

the staff who have been nothing short of 

awesome this year, impressive at the best of 

times but the unfailing, uncomplaining, 

determined manner in which they stuck to doing 

the best by the children regardless of the 

challenges was inspirational. This applies not 

just to the work they did in the depths of the 

pandemic but also to everything they have taken 

on to ensure we emerge from it and return to life 

as normal. As for you, the parents and families, 

we can’t thank you enough for your faithful 

support, for your trust in us and for working in 

such close cooperation; you can all afford to feel 

proud of what you have achieved in ensuring 

that our young people have not only come 

through all this but have done it, on the whole, in 

good form. Whilst none of us would have chosen 

to go through the mill in this way, once again, we 

have come out of it as a stronger and tighter 

community as a result. 

 

At the end of the academic year we inevitably 
have to say farewell to a number of staff who 
are leaving. This summer both the “Mother and 
the Father of the House”, Colma Giltinan and 
Graham Thomas are retiring. Graham has 
worked at the school for 41 years, during which 
time he will have taught thousands of children, 
including a good number of parents reading 
this newsletter! As Head of Design Technology, 
Graham has inspired two generations of 
students and teachers and made huge 
contributions to many areas of school life, even 
designing the DT Building that was erected in 
2005. Colma Giltinan has taught Maths at 
Salesian for the last 34 years during which time 
her selfless patience, kindness and 
encouragement have helped nurture countless 
children to succeed in a subject that they didn’t 
always believe they had the ability to do. 
Graham and Colma are not just great teachers, 
they are excellent examples of the Salesian 
Spirit in action, living out the ethos of Don 
Bosco on a daily basis and we give thanks for 
their service and all the blessings they have 
brought to our school over the years. Sophie 
Hunter has worked in the Art Department here 
for the last 21 years. Under her leadership, the 
Art Department flourished, becoming a 
renowned centre of excellence and her 
influence continues to be felt in the great work 
that continues to be produced. Sophie is 
joining the Xavier Trust team in September to 
continue her work with schools in supporting 
their newly qualified teachers. Sabrina Lalli 
joined the Maths Department 13 years ago and 
this school, and many others that we have 
supported over the years, have benefited from 
Sabrina’s expertise in teaching and mentoring. 
After a period as Interim Head of Department 
here at Salesian, Sabrina went on secondment 
to at Chertsey High as an Assistant 
Headteacher and will join them on a 
permanent basis from September. Terry 
Barker has taught ICT and latterly been Head 
of Department since 2010. Terry’s hard work, 
organisation and patience has led to hundreds 
of students gaining often their best 
qualifications in this subject. Terry is looking 
forward to embarking on a new adventure in 
September! Congratulations to Vicky Barclay 
who has been appointed 2nd in Science at SJB. 
Vicky has been a popular and hard-working 
member of the Science and PE departments 
who has done a great job here for the last 8 
years. Sarah Chapman joined us in 2014, doing 
great work in Science before joining the Teach 
South East team to train many of the teachers 

years. Sarah Chapman joined us in 2014, doing 
great work in Science before joining the Teach 
South East team to train many of the teachers 
we have been blessed with in recent years. 
Sarah is joining the Xavier central team on a 
full-time basis in September. Congratulations 
to Dom Mercone who has been appointed 
Assistant Headteacher at Chertsey High. Dom 
will be remembered as a brilliant teacher and as 
Head of Science he has been instrumental in 
the continuing improvement and success of 
the department. Rose Belbin is retiring from 
Learning Support after 6 years here and 12 
years before that at Cardinal Newman. Rose’s 
kindness, interest and optimism has ensured 
that many children, who would have otherwise 
found school impossible, to be both successful 
and happy. Jo Hawkins has performed various 
roles at the school over the last six years, most 
recently doing a great job of establishing our 
Careers Service; Jo is joining the Xavier central 
team on a full-time basis next year. Zena 
Apostilides has been a brilliant and popular 
Maths teacher who is relocating to Kent but 
God willing, she will be back again at some 
point in the future! Ceri Murray has been our 
inspirational Business Manager for the last 4 
years and is moving to become the full-time 
Chief Operations Officer of the Xavier Trust 
from September. Alanis Cozens has thrown 
herself into all areas of school life since joining 
us and her hard-work and caring nature have 
been greatly appreciated. Alanis is relocating 
to Somerset. Silvia Milanesi who taught in the 
Languages Department for two years, is taking 
a career break following the birth of her 
daughter last year. Caspar Lucas is changing 
career, we thank him for his contribution in the 
DT department over the last 2 years. Abi 
Fincher-Jones leaves as April Poulter returns 
from maternity leave, we thank her for her 
enthusiasm for the Salesian cause. Rebecca 
Cheesman has done a brilliant job in Reception 
and with Communications (including this 
newsletter) this year, we are very sorry to see 
her moving to London. Petros 
Paraskevopoulos & Guido Amari have 
completed their teacher training and embark 
on their posts at St. Andrew’s and St. Bernard’s 
respectively. Owain Harries, Louis Bounds & 
Oliver Schild have all been with us on a 
placement year and have done fantastic work 
in supporting and even teaching the children;  
as they move on to either university or industry 
we remain hopeful that they will return to 
teaching one day! Finally, we have been 
blessed with the presence of Br. Stephen Teye 
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Gospel Reflection 
Building the Kingdom 2020-21 
Lighthouses, Anchors & Harbours 
 

This week’s Gospel passage sounds like 
every teacher’s worst nightmare, Jesus 
and the apostles head off on a mini break, 
only to find on arrival that the crowds 
have not only worked out where they’re 
going but have managed to get there 
before them! Jesus being the guy he is, 
resigns himself to the fact that the 
holiday won’t be happening and gets on 
with teaching them. Those of us who 

have had the experience of turning up at a resort 
only to find that a family from school are there too 
are unlikely to have responded like this. 

This passage is the prelude to the “Feeding of the 
5,000”, so it really was no holiday but the intention 
was a good one. We know that God wants us to 
rest; He told us in the 3rd commandment – you must 
rest on the Sabbath. Given the amount of “holiday” 
teachers and (most) support staff get, we should be 
very good at resting but we aren’t always, are we? 

Whilst no one will be advocating any “winding 
down” in the last week of term, once we get to the 
holiday, it is vital that we rest and do it well. This is 
easier for some than others but we should certainly 
rest from our school work even if our domestic lives 
still keep us busy. Quite apart from the fact that 
God tells us to, if we are going to be the best 
versions of ourselves for the children on our return 
we need to replenish our stocks – physically, 
emotionally and spiritually. We also need to get out 
there and live a bit of life so we have some fuel to 
inspire these young minds on our return; it’s all very 
well being a subject expert but the life we lead 
beyond the job is often what influences the way we 
make children feel, and this is what they’ll 
remember! 

Reflections on rest: 
 How will I ensure that I stop and rest this 

holiday? 
 How will my holiday experience differ from my 

term time experience and how will this 
improve me? 

 How will I ensure that I don’t take a break from 
God during the holiday? 

RAG Day 

 

 
What a year it’s been!   
This year has seen so many activities and events not 
taking place, so it was an amazing feeling for the 
school to run our famous Rag Day! If you are 
unaware, Rag Day is an event which Salesian 
School run each year to raise money for our three 
main charities: The Trussell Trust, Young Minds, 
and our international charity Ashalayam Project. 
The day involves a fancy dress parade, orchestrated 
by our amazing Year 12’s, and the setting up of 
‘carnival style’ stalls by our incredible Year 7 - 9 
students. All money raised by both the parade and 
the stalls goes towards our three charities.  Of 
course, such an event took a lot of planning, with 
our year 12’s thinking hard about what outfit they 
wish to dress in to Years 7 - 9 considering what type 
of stall would make the most amount for our 
charities. The Year 12s covered everything 
providing an incredible spectacle for the whole 
school and any carnival across the country would 
have been impressed with the variety of stalls we 
had on offer. Some of the most notable stalls 
included: Sponge the Teacher (92 Zatti), Milkshake 
Freakshake bar (72 Rinaldi), Polish Crepes and Ice 
Cream (71 Rinaldi), Rubber Duck Fishing (81 Rua), 
Wheelbarrow Racing (81 Savio) and even a Video 
Game Stall (71 Rua)!  All this combined to raise an 
amazing £4008! Whilst everyone contributed to 
this incredible amount of fundraising, some shout 
outs must be made for the following houses and 
stalls. 
The top three houses for fundraising where:  
1. Rinaldi £1008  
2. Rua £856  
3. Zatti £771  

The top three stalls/tutor groups where:  
1. 92 Rinaldi / Mr Weedon   
2. 72 Rinaldi / Miss Burdekin   
3. 71 Rua / Mr Nyguyen  
 
The day was done in true Salesian spirit, with 
children having buckets of fun, all in the name of 
helping and supporting the others; what more 
could you ask for? We look forward to running 
another Rag Day next year with the bar set so high 
by our incredible students this time round. 
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we remain hopeful that they will return to 
teaching one day! Finally, we have been 
blessed with the presence of Br. Stephen Teye 
this year who goes on to the next stage of his 
Salesian studies.  
Congratulations to the following staff on their 

recent promotions: Pete Fullbrook, Rosie 

Nagle & Rebecca Matthews who have all been 

seconded to the Leadership Team; Paul 

Manly, Business Manager; Matt Roberts, 

Director of Science; Joe Matthews, Deputy 

Head of College; Amy Jackson, Director, 

Xavier Teaching School Hub; Claire Ferguson, 

Head of Science; Pippa Clarke, Interim Head of 

Geography; Chris Browne, Head of Year 8; 

Jordan Cella, Interim Head of Year 11; 

Armanda Maffi, Head of Year 13; Emily Crook, 

Interim Head of PSHE; Ghadah Ibrahim, 

Subject Lead for Computing; Tamsin Crouch, 

2nd in English; Niamh O’Shea, KS3 English 

Lead; Alice Norkett, KS5 RE Lead; Eimear 

Mullane, Literacy Lead; Harry Tress, Assistant 

Head of Year 7; Hannah Burdekin, Assistant 

Head of Year 8; Niamh Ellison, Assistant Head 

of Year 9; Joe Birkitt, Assistant Head of Year 

10; Lottie Greenwood & Dan Laventure, 

Assistant Heads of Year 11; Mark Honeywood, 

Head of Rinaldi House; Antoine Nguyen, Joe 

Birkitt, Georgia Gladstone & Paige O’Hara, 

Assistant DofE Co-ordinators,.  

As I write this preparations are underway for an 

exciting final week of term. We look forward to 

welcoming our new students currently in Year 

6 on Tuesday before Achievements Awards 

Evening when we celebrate some of the most 

remarkable accomplishments of the year. We 

are also delighted to be enjoying Sports Day for 

the first time in 3 years and are very excited 

about seeing this year’s production of Oliver – 

hats off to all those who have managed to pull 

this together despite all the restrictions! We 

look forward to meeting many of you face-to-

face again! 

We will be busy over the summer completing 

work on the new pitches at the school, 

breaking ground on the new Sports Hall and 

finalising a number of other projects at both 

sites. We look forward to using these new 

facilities and welcoming everyone back in 

September when we really do intend to return 

to business as usual! In the meantime, we wish 

you a happy, restful but exciting summer 

holiday, including a safe and timely return. 

 

God bless,  

 

James Kibble | Executive Headteacher  
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Harry Tress, Niamh Ellison, Max Goldberg, Ingrid 
Barnsey, Ted Wroxley,  The House Team 

Music News 
This has been one busy half term for the music 
department! 
We started with our virtual Spring Concert, which 
went live on the 23rd June. With over 100 students 
taking part, this was a real testament to the 
professionalism of the children. Rehearsals for this 
had begun during lockdown in January and had 
taken place over Teams – not an easy feat! 
However, we all thoroughly enjoyed watching it 
come together – with a theme of Strictly Come 
Salesian, all music was inspired by dance and 
included waltzes, Celtic dances, samba, salsa and 
African drumming. A range of our ensembles 
contributed, including: Year 7,8,9,10 and 11 year 
group choirs, Jazz Band, ukulele group, African 
drumming group, Year 8 samba band, Sinfonia and 
soloists.  
We then finally started to have our first live events. 
Ms Laidlaw organised a wonderful Music Academy 
Soiree, giving students who learn with our 
peripatetic staff a chance to perform in front of an 
audience, regardless of their grade or experience. 
This was such a lovely occasion, with canapes and 
drinks provided for parents and staff who enjoyed 
watching the students, many of whom were 
playing in public for the first time. We were 
particularly impressed by the turn-out given the 
direct clash with England playing! 
Towards the end of term, Mr Goldberg and Miss 
Clarey took the Year 8 choir on a ‘singing picnic’. 
This was organised by Surrey Arts and was at 
Runneymede National Trust. This is an event for 
primary school students, but our Year 8s were 
invited to help with the younger students, and to 
perform for them. They were an absolute credit and 

all involved commented on their talent, maturity 
and lovely manner with the younger students.  
Finally, we are in the middle of rehearsals for 
Oliver!, which we cannot wait to showcase in the 
last week of term. With nearly 100 students 
involved we are so grateful to have the opportunity 
to perform again. We cannot wait to get back to 
normal in September, and look forward to 
welcoming you to an event soon.  
Instrumental exam results 
Marnie B Yr9 - Acoustic Guitar Grade 3 - 
Distinction  
Oscar F Yr7 - Rock Guitar Grade 3 - Distinction 
Orlando S Yr9 - Acoustic Guitar Grade 2 - 
Distinction 
Sebastian A Yr8 - Acoustic Guitar Grade 1 - 
Distinction 
James P Yr7 -  Step 2   - Distinction 
Maria F Yr10 - Grade 1  - Distinction 
Hannah M Yr8 - Flute Grade 6 - Merit 
Pedro M Yr 9 - Piano Grade 2 - Pass 
Arthur B Yr7 - Piano Grade 3 - Pass 
Joseph D –Yr 11 - Piano Grade 7 - Distinction 
Imogen M – Yr 9 -Vocal Grade 1 – Merit 
Hannah M – Yr12 - Singing Exam grade 7 – Distinction 

Rebecca Clarey, Head of Music 

Achievement Evening 
On the 20th July, we celebrated the student’s 
achievements over the past academic year, we 
were entertained throughout the evening by the 
cast of ‘Oliver’, gymnastic dance trop and some 
amazing soloists.  
The recipients of the awards were selected by the 
Heads of Departments for their outstanding 
achievement, or exceptional attitude to learning. 
These students showed determination, talent and 
a can do attitude in what has been an unpresented 
17 months. 

 
Debbie Davis, Operations Officer 

Energy Quest Workshop 
On Wednesday 19th May, thirty-three year eight 
students attended a STEM workshop, run in 
partnership with Energy Quest. The first activity 
involved learning about different types of 
engineers, and the careers that they could follow. 
However, the main challenge posed by the speaker 
Julie was to create a source of energy to charge a 
mobile from just an orange, some coins, foil and a 
broken speaker. There were two different solutions 
to our problem: a ‘fruit battery’ and the Tesla coil. 
The first option, the fruit battery, used the acid 
from the orange and the metal from the coins to 
create energy. We found this to be the more 
effective solution, in comparison to the Tesla Coil, 

which created a very weak current, and required 
constant movement. Thank you to the science 
department for organising this incredible 
opportunity and to Julie for delivering a practical, 
informative and above all, fun session. 
Amy W, Year 8 student 

Year 9 pizza picnic  
A group of year 9 students enjoyed a sunny pizza 
picnic within the school grounds. These students 
were nominated for a variety of reasons including 
displaying Salesian Spirit, being resilient, caring for 
others or receiving a positive nomination from a 
teacher. 
It was a lovely time of food, laughter and relaxing 
together. We are blessed to have students who 
show Salesian spirit daily. 

 
Suzie Bruney, Head of  Student wellbeing 

Year 13 dinner dance 

The Year 13s let their hair down in spectacular 
fashion with a dinner-dance at Guildford Road on 
June 22nd. It was so nice to end their Salesian 
journey where (for many of them) it all began 7 
years ago. It was so wonderful that they could 
celebrate by ‘Coming Home’ when football so 
cruelly did not.  
We wish them all the luck and happiness in the 
future – and look forward to seeing them for 
Results Day on August 10th.  

Joe Matthews, Head of Year 13 
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Year 11 Prom 
Thanks to everyone for their amazing hard work 
with Year 11 this year. They haven't had the 
smoothest ride but thanks to all your support, love, 
encouragement, and dedication we have managed 
to get them through it. It was also amazing to be 
able to finish the Year on a real high with the Year 
11 Prom! We danced the night away in style and 
had an absolute blast. Well done Year 11 on being 
such an amazing year group and have a well 
deserved summer break. 

Rosana Long, Head of Year 11 

Bronze DofE exepedition  
All 140 Year 9 D of E participants braved scorching 
heats followed by torrential downpours to 
successfully complete their Bronze expedition. 
Before they went, they were given a masterclass in 
first aid alongside campcraft and navigation skills. 
No matter what was thrown at you, you worked as 
a team and came out the other side stronger and 
resilient. Well done to all! 

 
Samuel Graham, Duke of Edinburgh Manager  

 

Year 7 and 8 Thorpe Park trip 

 
What a brilliant day for year 7 and 8! We felt 
incredibly lucky to run this trip given the year 
everyone has had. We were blown away by the 
behaviour of all the students on the trip, they made 
us very proud to be Salesian!  What a great way to 
end a fantastic year!  
Sophie Fidge, Head of Year 7 

Year 9 retreat days 
The year 9s completed their retreat days this year 
following the theme of the calming of the storm. 
Through different workshops, from toasting 
marshmallows around the camp fire, meditation, 
creating oragami boats, to discussing how Marcus 
Rashford is a 'sail in a storm' students were given 
their ability to explore the storms in their life and 
how we all have the ability to get through them 
with the support those around us. It was a great two 
days! 
Katie Hibbins-Durkin, Chaplaincy Team & Teacher of 
RE 

Drama news 
This term has been incredibly busy for the Drama 
department. Year 10 students took their first 
practical exam, creating a range of devised 
performances which looked at issues ranging from 
the Aberfan disaster to Women’s Rights. We are 
really proud of their achievements and the 
creativity they have shown.  

Year 12 students also performed their devised 
exam which focused on an immersive experience 
for the audience. They created two very different 
and hard hitting pieces which they should be proud 
of and which showcased a great deal of talent 
across the cohort.  
Our main event this term has been the school 
production of ‘Oliver!’ which has involved over 90 
students from across Years 7, 8 and 9. Rehearsals 
started back in April and COVID saw a change to 
the normal approach, with a decision to split the 
play in three and rehearse with each year group 
separately. It has been fabulous to bring everyone 
together in line with the lifting of restrictions, and 
we have the benefit of multi-rolling to give us our 
biggest cast ever! The play tells the story of Oliver 

(Max M Year 7, Ollie H Year 8 & Will R Year 9) as he 
journeys from the workhouse at the hands of Mr 
Bumble (Sam S Year 7 & Henry J Year 9) and Widow 
Corney (Mabel C Year 7 & Fiona G Year 9). Arriving in 
London he is greeted by the Artful Dodger (John H 
Year 8 & Oisin D Year 9) and introduced to the 
infamous Fagin (Callum K Year 8 and Anthony W 
Year 9). It’s not long before he finds himself 
embroiled with notorious villain Bill Sikes (Roman C 
Year 8 & Connor N Year 9) and his long suffering 
partner Nancy (Feile K Year 8 and Rhian De L Year 9). 
The cast have worked incredibly hard and we are 
very proud of them. It has been such an uplifting 
experience to be able to showcase their talents 
after a year of restrictions and putting things on 
hold. Well done to everyone involved including 
countless members of staff for giving up their time 
to make the show happen.  

 
Sarah Garbett, Head of Drama 

Year 9 Army experience day 

On July 14th, Year 9 took part in an Army 

Experience Day. Led by Sergeant Wilson and a 

team of 6 Army personnel, the students started the 

day hearing about careers in the army and the wide 

range of school leaver opportunities - the army 

recruits over 12,000 apprentices per year for 40 

different types of apprenticeships! Following the 

talk, students participated in a series of activities 

testing their physical and mental stamina. 

Activities included; Planks and Sacks, the Toxic 

Barrel, Tyres Tower and the Marching Drill! There 

was a great buzz in all sessions and the following 

student comment is a good summary of the day 

‘Longer day as it was really enjoyable and I liked it.’ 

 

vLorraine Petheram, Careers Lead 
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Sports Day 2021 
Scorcio! Not a rain cloud in sight when Rua, Zatti, 
Savio, Rinaldi and Mazzarello came together in a 
rainbow of colour to battle for the honour of Sports 
Day champions 2021.  In a real celebration of 
participation and excellence, students put 100% 
into their events despite the heat.  
Whilst feats of resilience and effort were shown 
numerous staff picked out a few notable 
performances. In the Year 8 girls 800m Amy W 
made up a huge deficit in the last 200m to take the 
victory whilst in the Year 8 boys 200m Xavier T set 
the standard for the next few years with a rapid 
time of 15.17. The Sixth Form students were not shy 
to get involved with the Tug of War closely 
contested and still a major talking point!  
The students highlighted the unwillingness of Mr 
Tress to give up his lead in the 100m despite some 
strong pressure from Mr Weedon! The staff Tug of 
War also proved a gritty contest with the 'Old 
Skool' power just about overcoming the youth, 
perhaps arguably due to greater numbers! 
The Day was ultimately won by Rua, who have 
dominated the house competition this year, 
amassing nearly double the points of the next 
house! 
It was a great celebration of Salesian community 
and we would like to once again thanks St. Georges 
College for lending us their wonderful facilities. 

 

 

English Schools Athletics 2021 
A huge congratulations goes to Year 10 student 
Rachel C who became English Schools 
Intermediate Girls' 1500m Steeplechase Champion 
earlier this month. Her commitment to training and 
hard work has really paid off! 

 

British Junior Rowing 
Championships 2021 
I am sure we are all dreaming of messing about on 
a river at the moment but there was no messing 
about for Year 11 student Eva B who won the gold 
medal last weekend in the WJ16 Pair. Again, a huge 
amount of hard work and resilience goes into 
training for the 2000m race and we send massive 
congratulations to her! 

 

Salesian Golf Championships 2021 
Burhill Golf Club proved to be the perfect host for 
the 2021 Salesian Golf Championships on the 
afternoon/evening of 21st July. In extremely warm 
conditions, eight boys and two girls played 18 hole 
rounds of stroke play golf on the Old Course which 
was in superb condition but still a tough challenge.   
The scratch prize was won by 6 handicapper Aaron 
M (Year 7) who carded a creditable 79 winning the 
prestigious Duignan Cup first presented at Salesian 
School in 1963. 
The Salesian College Cup was won by Seb I (Year 
11) who, playing off a handicap of 21 scored net 66. 
His back 9 was played in only 5 over par! 
Congratulations must go to all the Salesian 
students who played and who behaved so 
impeccably throughout. Particular mention should 
be made of Grace T and Lucy A, both of Year 7 who 
showed great promise, and excellent 
determination throughout their rounds. 

 
Charlotte Gallagher, Head of PE 

Getting to now our teachers 
 

Current Position: 
I have just finished my NQT year and I am a teacher 
of History. As well, I am one of the five Head of 
Houses here at Salesian, making me responsible for 
running and coordinating house events at the 
school, ensuring that the students here have a wide 
array of extra-curricular activities to involve 
themselves within. Both roles have allowed to me 
to step into the school ethos so that I can share and 
ingrain our Salesian values with every Salesian 
pupil.  
How I got into teaching: 
I attended Salesian School myself from 2009-2016, 
before going on to study at Cardiff for a History 
degree. I loved my time at school and could not 
have asked for a better experience. I was taught 
incredible lessons (both in the class and out the 
class…), I involved myself in all the sports possible 
and most importantly made meaningful 
relationships with both my peers and my teachers. 
I am never too sure where the foundations for my 
calling to go into teaching started, but I reckon an 
important factor was the impact that some of the 
teachers had on my life at that time. I was a cheeky 

Harry Tress 

History NQT / Head of Rinaldi 

 

Building the Kingdom 2020-21 
Lighthouses, Anchors & Harbours 
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chappy and often found myself in the centre of 
some tomfoolery along with my peers, but the love 
and discipline that was showed to me by my 
teachers put me on the road of the straight and 
narrow. At a sub-conscious level, this was a 
significant step for me one day joining the 
profession. However, it was not until university 
when the first thought ever came into my head to 
actually consider teaching as potential life route. 
After visiting various career fairs and attending 
career talks at my university I soon discovered that 
I wanted to do something which was impactful 
towards society and was going to make a 
difference. I had held positons of leadership at my 
rugby team at university such as social secretary 
and chairman and had thoroughly enjoyed these 
roles so I started to consider career paths that 
would involve similar leadership and personal skills 
such as teaching. Yet despite these thoughts, I was 
still very much influenced by the career paths my 
peers at university were doing. Before I knew it, I 
was applying to the same jobs that all my friends 
were, jobs that I really couldn’t see myself actually 
doing but nonetheless applying to so that I could 
continue ‘swimming with the tide’. I soon got very 
close to landing a well-respected job in sales and 
finance. A job which wasn’t for me, but one which I 
thought would earn me a pat on the back from my 
friends and family. How naïve I know… Into the last 
final stages of this job application was when I 
reconsidered the voice in my head calling me to 
become a teacher. A voice which I had ignored for 
the past year and a half or so. I pulled out of the 
application process, emailed my old head of year at 
Salesian (Mr Bryce, one of those many great 
teachers who influenced my life) and before I knew 
it I was doing my trainee year at Salesian School. I 
had a great mentor in my trainee year and 
managed to somehow receive a job offer from the 
great man himself, my previous Head Teacher, 
James Kibble. The rest was history as they say.   
Why I love teaching: 
From reading the above you may have already 
guessed why I love teaching. For me, it is all about 
the relationships I have formed with the pupils at 
the School. I want to instil the great values and 
principles that were instilled in me as a student. 
Knowing that a student needs your support and 
relies on you every day to make their life better and 
more fulfilled is unrivalled feeling and it is what gets 
me out of bed every single morning. I love the 
teaching too and I have passion for seeing students 
develop love and enthusiasm towards History. 
Knowing that you have played a role in that process 
is a rewarding feeling and part of the many aspects 
which makes teaching a stand-out profession. By 
the same token, the opportunities that the 
profession provides to take the students away from 
the classroom and to meet them where they are at 
through activities  such as extra-curricular deepens 
that relationship between the teacher and the 
student. Equally, and particularly at a such a special 
place such as Salesian, the relationships between 
the staff and the parents is incredible and 
contributes a long way to making it a fantastic job 

to do.  I am very fortunate and grateful for doing a 
job that I love doing.  

Salesian in the community  

Here at Salesian our community is one of our key 
strengths and we know that working together 
enables us to fulfil our values, particularly that of 
‘enlightening minds and uplifting hearts’.  This 
becomes more pertinent in difficult times and our 
students, staff and community never cease to put 
the needs of others at the forefront of their minds.   
As soon as news hit that local Care Homes and our 
local hospital, Ashford & St Peter’s were in short 
supply of scrubs, masks and visors Salesian staff 
stepped up to rally together a team of students, 
parents, extended family and friends of Salesian to 
set up on operation.  
Our DT department kept our purpose-built 
classrooms alive and buzzing, producing much 
needed visors to protect hospital staff to allow 
them to safely continue with the much needed care 
of patients isolated from their families. 
Our sewing machines were deployed to the homes 
of both able and novice seamstresses and a 
production line of fabric washers, pattern cutters, 
seamstresses, ironers and drivers were born and set 
about their tasks with great eagerness and 
enthusiasm.   
Overall, hundreds of scrubs, visor and masks were 
made and delivered to St Peter’s & Ashford 
Hospital, Woking Community Hospital, care homes 
and doctor surgeries in need.  A precision operation 
with tears and laughter and many late nights.  This 
serves as a testament to the character of a Salesian, 
working seamlessly as a community to invest in the 
lives of others. 
A GoFundMe page raised ample funds for the 
supply of materials with donations coming in from 
far and wide.  Those donations far exceeded our 
expectations and we were delighted to be able to 
donate the balance to St Peter’s and Ashford 
Hospital staff Well-being Hub for the purchase of 
table tennis tables and games to give some much 
deserved respite for all their staff who work 
together to ensure the best of care for their 
patients. 
We were delighted to be invited to St Peter’s to see 
their new Well-being Hub and the games in situ and 
we look forward to further building on our 
relationship to enhance our students learning 
experience and support our careers programme. 

 
Pippa Carr, HR Manager 

Y12 A Level Biology Field Trip to 
Juniper Hall (July 2021) 
Our 39 Y12 Biologists recently experienced the 
delights of Mickleham Downs and Abinger Hammer, 
on their Biology Field Trip to Juniper Hall near Box 
Hill, Dorking. We investigated the impact of abiotic 
(non-living) factors on the abundance of water 

invertebrates in the River Tillingbourne in the 
morning. In the afternoon, we considered the 
impact of management techniques and 
conservation in this area of outstanding natural 
beauty, thus bringing alive our classroom study of 
succession. It was a positive and upbeat end to a 
year of hard work. Well done everyone! 

 
Carol Burke, Biology Subject Lead 

Yr10 Boys Cricket Success 
This year the U15 boys were entered into the Surrey 
County Vase competition.  
The students had to face three local teams on the 
journey to the final. With over 16 boys playing 
cricket in the year group we had to rotate the squad 
weekly to ensure everyone had their chance to 
shine, and they certainly didn’t let us down. Over 
the four 20 over games the boys scored 
approximately 350 runs whilst taking 30 wickets.  
The final game was held at Kenley Cricket Club 
against Riddlesdown school. Salesian won the toss 
and opted to Field first backing their bowling attack 
which was led by Captain Daniel H. Some incredibly 
disciplined bowling from each of the 8 bowlers was 
backed up behind the stumps by Jacob O. safe 
hands at wicket keeper. The Salesian boys 
managed to keep the Riddlesdown attack to only 
66 runs which considering their previous total of 
125 runs shows how impressive our boys played. A 
special mention must go to James M who took 6 
wickets over 3 matches and is certainly a favourite 
amongst the squad. 
Taking to the crease with 67 to chase the boys 
despite missing important batsman Freddie R were 
confident of the run chase. A confident start by 
Daniel Mc and Robbie H got the boys off to a good 
start with 26 runs posted in the first 4 overs. 
Following a couple of quick wickets the boys 
needed to sure things up and not allow 
Riddlesdown tails to get up. Daniel K and Harrison 
G offered some calm heads and waited for the odd 
bad ball which they happily capitalised on. With 
only half a dozen runs needed in the chase Dan H 
came in to the chase and again leading from the 
front assisted getting the final few runs needed to 
becoming champions.  
Thanks to all the parents who have supported the 
boys over the past term of cricket and will do I’m 
sure with their club cricket over the summer. 
Daniel H (Captain) 
Jacob O (WK) 
Daniel K 
Daniel Mc 
Harrison G 
Adam C 
Aiden M 
Joseph F 
Chris Browne, Teacher of PE               

Robbie H 
Joseph C 
James M 
Harry L 
Brandon C 
 


